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Title I Parent and Family Engagement Plan Summary 
August 14, 2024 

 
Dear Parent(s)/Guardian(s): 

 
Family involvement is the backbone of student achievement.  South Intensive Transition School takes great pride in collaborating 
with parents/guardians in their child’s education in decision-making and on advisory committees to assist in the education of their 
child.  Title I schools are expected to run programs, activities, and procedures that are planned and operated with meaningful 
consultation with parents of participating children.  Here is a summary of our Parent Involvement Policy/Plan. 

 

• Involvement of Parents:  Each year, families are invited to attend the Annual Title I meeting at the beginning of the 

school year to learn more about our school-wide Title I program and the requirements of Title I.  Our meeting will be on August 
29, 2024.  We strongly encourage you to attend monthly School Advisory Council (SAC) meetings throughout the school year 
in order to provide input in allocating Title I funds.  The monthly SAC meetings will be held on the second Wednesday of each 
month at 8:15 a.m. in the cafeteria. 

• Coordination and Integration:  You are encouraged to attend meetings that outline State Assessment requirements for 

student proficiency.  Parents will be given strategies to help their child at home.  Additionally, you will be encouraged to attend 
a Literacy/Writing workshop along with a Mathematics/Science workshop, designed to provide you with information on various 
online programs throughout the school, district and state. 

• Annual Meeting:  Parents are encouraged to attend our Title I Annual Meeting where you will receive pertinent information 

about Supplemental Education Services, Adequate Yearly Progress, Parents’ Right-to-Know and opportunities for family 
involvement.  Additionally, parents had the opportunity to review the Parent and Family Engagement Plan and Title I Parent-
School Compact to provide feedback. 

• Flexible Parent Meetings:  Parent meetings are scheduled at flexible times throughout the school year for your 

convenience.  Upcoming meetings include morning SAC meetings, Parent Trainings, Open House, Curriculum Night, and 
ongoing parent/teacher conferences. 

• Building Capacity:  In order to build capacity, South Intensive will hold an Annual Title I Meeting on August 29, 2024 for 

parents, students and staff.  South Intensive will offer a Literacy/Writing Workshop on October 23, 2024 and a 
Mathematics/Science Workshop on January 22, 2025 where you will have the opportunity to learn different strategies that 
enhance academic skills.   

• Staff Training:  Staff members attended a Title I Presentation in August where they learned how all stakeholders work 

together to enhance student achievement.  Additionally, all staff members received an overview of the Title I Program and 
ways to utilize Title I funds to improve the academic achievement of disadvantaged children at the opening staff meeting. 

• Communication:  South Intensive will provide you with current information about our Title I program throughout the year. A 

newsletter will be available to highlight school events and celebrate student/staff successes.  The school’s website offers 
detailed information about the staff and functionality of the school.  In addition, SIS Gateway provides a link to parent/teacher 
communication and academic monitoring.  The School Advisory Council offers a venue for staff, parents, business partners, 
and other stakeholders to assist with school improvement. 

• Accessibility:  You are invited to attend all school meetings including, but not limited to, SAC, Title I meetings, and teacher/ 

parent conferences.  Information is offered in multiple languages and translators are available to assist with meetings.   
Parents with disabilities are accommodated.  Additionally, communication is made for truancy purposes, which also includes 
an offer to encourage you to participate in school activities for the benefit of the students’ academic and behavioral success. 

• Other Activities:  South Intensive will provide necessary literacy, mathematics and science training for parents.  

Additionally, we will work closely with community-based organizations and businesses, including faith-based organizations, to 
offer opportunities for parent involvement. 

 
Sincerely,      
  
Mr. Reginald E. Jeudy, Principal 
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